
 

October 2, 2023 
 
Ms. Nancy Marconi, Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
23 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4 
Registrar@oeb.ca  
 
Re: EB-2023-0039 - Application for rates effective May 1, 2024 
 
Dear Ms. Marconi, 
 
Newmarket-Tay Power Distribution Ltd. (NT Power) is scheduled to file its application for rates 
effective May 1, 2024, on or before on October 11, 2023, in accordance with the deadline for 
IRM filers assigned by the OEB to Tranche 2.1 NT Power has experienced delays in preparing its 
application and regrettably will not be in a position to meet this deadline.2 NT Power 
respectfully requests to be reassigned from Tranche 2 to Tranche 4, including an amended filing 
deadline of November 22, 2023. NT Power is committing substantive resources towards the 
preparation of this application and will endeavor to file earlier than that date, if possible. 
 
Should you have any questions regarding this matter, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Alex Share, CPA, CA 
Chief Financial Officer 
NT Power 
(289) 470-0534 
ashare@ntpower.ca 
 

 
1 https://www.oeb.ca/sites/default/files/OEBltr-IRM-Tranche-Assignment-20230606.pdf  
2 Amongst other challenges faced in preparing this application, NT Power has required several technical corrections 
to be made by OEB staff to the as-released IRM Rate Generator Model, Global Adjustment Analysis Workform, and 
the ICM/ACM Model. NT Power appreciates the support provided by OEB staff in this regard, however, the delayed 
receipt of functioning models and the time spent investigating the errors in the models has contributed to NT 
Power’s delays. 
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